AGENCY MEMORANDUM OF RESPONSE

TO:

Mark Hamlin

Director of Regulatory Policy Ohio Lieutenant Governor's Office

FROM:

Lance D. Himes, J.D.

Acting General Counsel Ohio Department of Health

RE:

O.A.C. Draft Rules 3717-1-01 to -02.2, 02.4, -03.1 to -03.5, -03.7, -04 to .04.2, -04.4 to 04.6, 04.8, -05, -05.2, -06.2, -06.4, -07.1, -08, -08.3, -09 pertaining to the

Ohio Uniform Food Safety Code

DATE:

April 4, 2012

Based upon the CSI review of the proposed changes to the Ohio Uniform Food Safety Code rules listed above in which your staff made no recommendations for further amendment, the Ohio Department of Health and the Department of Agriculture will submit the rules as drafted to the Public Health Council on May 10, 2012. Upon approval by the Public Health Council, the rules will be original filed.

c: Whitney Sullinger, Regulatory Policy Advocate, Ohio Lt. Governor's Office Gene Phillips, Chief, Bureau of Environmental Health, Prevention Howard Henry, Staff Counsel, Ohio Department of Agriculture